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National Federation
of the Blind

Of Kentucky




November 4, 2011

Dear

The National Federation of the Blind of Kentucky (NFBK) is the State Affiliate of the National Federation of the Blind (NFB), the nation’s oldest and largest membership organization of the blind speaking for the blind.  Our philosophy is a simple one: given the proper training and tools blind people can accomplish whatever we desire.  Our mission is to provide equality, opportunity and security for the blind so that we can take our rightful place in society.  Although we are an organization of blind people advocating for our rights, there are times when we believe it is in the best interest of disabled individuals as a whole to work together so that we all can enjoy life to the fullest.

On October 4, 2011, Congressman Cliff Sterns of Florida and Congressman Tim Bishop of New York introduced HR 3086.  The intent of this legislation is to phase out Section 14(C) of the Fair Labor Standards Act of 1938.  It is the belief of the NFB and other organizations who support the disabled that the payment of less than the federal minimum wage to people with disabilities is contrary to the intent of the law.  The disabled should be protected just as other working Americans.  It has been proven that those agencies and workshops that develop a better business model, better rehabilitation, and appropriate individualized training, have increased the productivity of even the most profoundly disabled persons.  The public in general has a negative attitude regarding the inability of disabled people, which is permeated throughout the workplace.  This attitude must change.  

Enclosed you will find a resolution adopted by the Board of Directors of the National Federation of the Blind of Kentucky which clearly states our opposition to Section 14(C) of the Fair Labor Standards Act.  We are asking for your cooperation to voluntarily surrender your Special Work Certificate.  If you are not so inclined to do this, then you should know that the National Federation of the Blind will use all necessary resources to educate and strongly advocate to assure equal treatment and fair wages for the disabled.                         

Sincerely,

Cathy Jackson, President

National Federation of the Blind of Kentucky




Cathy Jackson, President





210 Cambridge Drive  Louisville, KY 40214


(502) 366-2317    
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